

Hall Campus | 2535 Lanier Tech Drive | Gainesville, Georgia 30507

December 10, 2020

Dr. Belle Wheelan
President
Southern Association of Colleges and Schools
Commission on Colleges
1866 Southern Lane
Decatur, GA 30033

Dear Dr. Wheelan,

I am writing to inform you that I will be resigning as President of Lanier Technical College to accept a Deputy Commissioner position at the Technical College System of Georgia, effective January 1, 2021.

Tim McDonald, LTC's current Executive Vice President, has been named Acting President by Greg Dozier, Commissioner of the Technical College System of Georgia (TCSG), also effective January 1, 2021.

The Commissioner has indicated that we may expect a permanent President to be announced in early 2021.

Sincerely,

Dr. Ray Perren

President, Lanier Technical College